
Power Generation 300 Lakeside Drive 
Oakland, CA 94612 

Mailing Address: 
P.O. Box 28209 
Oakland, CA 94604 

October 2, 2024 

Via Electronic Submittal (E-File) 

Debbie-Anne Reese, Acting Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First Street, NE 
Washington, DC 20426 

RE: Potter Valley Hydroelectric Project, FERC No. 77-CA 
2024 Flow Variance Termination 

Dear Acting Secretary Reese: 

On June 27, 2024, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) issued an order 
approving Pacific Gas and Electric Company’s (PG&E) temporary flow variance request for 
the Potter Valley Hydroelectric Project, FERC No. 77. The order requires PG&E to notify 
FERC that the variance has ended no later than 15 days after Lake Pillsbury’s storage 
level exceeds 36,000 acre-feet. On October 1, 2024, Lake Pillsbury’s storage level 
exceeded 36,000 acre-feet, terminating the flow variance. 

If you have questions or comments regarding this matter, please contact Chadwick 
McCready, senior license coordinator for PG&E, at (530) 685-5710. 

Sincerely, 

Chadwick McCready 
Senior License Coordinator, Hydro License Compliance 




